

Present

- Emily Nord
- Nathan Pfaff
- Scott Bull
- Jessica Gasiorek
- Jamey Wagner
- Dennis Whelan
- Ralph Fertig
- Duncan Kenne

Potential Projects

- Drawings Presentations from Dennis WHelan
 - Kerr Hall
 - Add Peak racks at the North side of South Hall
 - Class 2 road base
 - Dennis—went over possible layout, asked for suggestions
 - Wide enough for 2 aisles, not wide enough for 3
 - 190 existing spaces, could increase to 350
 - Challenge peak racks to try to fit in more racks
 - A double row of racks to eliminate “raceways”
 - Try to hedge a public area
 - 350 is the target, will try to aim for more.
 - Construction trailers will be gone by the end of June
 - Jamey—Opening up entry ways, they look a little small.
 - Nathan—Lot is not use for class parking, people park there to walk to other places.
 - Jamey—Knock out curb and make it straight bike parking (a lot like Campbell Hall). Could make better flow and add more space.
 - Landscaping could be the barrier to entry way s and cause some drainage problems.
 - Dennis—still some engineering development

- Nathan—the project really needs to happen this Summer, we really need to approve money. We only have one more meeting left before Summer.
 - Dennis—will propose changes to Marc Fisher, will need to maximize the lot. Proposed changes could make increase the price of the project by 20-30%
 - Approxiamnently \$70 a space. \$25,000 just for racks. Price should include surface area.
 - Nathan—could cost the top end of \$80,000-\$100,000
 - Dennis—will work on graphics and circulate improvement ideas over email
- Library
 - Include new path way to connect two paved areas (library front to parking lot)
 - Add rows of peak racks.
 - Jamey—how will the lot be affected during new building construction?
 - Nathan—if we pay for this, we can't get repaving done elsewhere on campus. Technically, we can spend next years project.
 - Scott- could we consider the Library project for the fall.
 - Dennis- It would be nice to get sewn up, until then, it will be a mess.
 - Library will not pay for new racks, starting to develop racks on the East side.
 - Nathan—keep it on the table. Would like to focus repaving the North side of campus.
- Other possible projects
 - Bren Circle
 - Pavement in bad shape
 - Corner needs to be softened.
 - Only 7 years old. Drainage wears it out.
 - ROTC through Stadium Road (North Side of Campus)
 - All needs work
 - ROTC path hasn't been worked on since the 1970's, paving is heavily degraded.

- Campbell—Infrastructure work. Tore out part of the sidewalk, opportunity to make lot a little bigger. Push it south...
 - Committee—lets do it!
 - Nathan—Kerr is the priority this Summer. Would like to do Campbell in addition
- Bioengineering building construction will temporarily close bike path. Re-routed to UCen road.

Education

- Environmental Health and Safety has money to make bike safety education videos.
- Has approxiamnently \$600, needs to be approved
- Chris Jenkins from Film Studies, a bike advocate, could do something by fall quarter. Just needs the money to do it.
- Will look into it.
- ***Motion to approve \$600 for the production and distribution of Bicycle education videos***
 - MOTIONED BY: Nathan
 - SECONDED BY: Duncan
 - **Committee Unanimously Approves**

Pardall Update

- Nathan drafted a letter to Craig Geyer (property owner for right-of-way) and family trust (other side) to attempt to get the Pardall intersection repaved and improved

Bike Auction and Bike Gripe

- Bike Auction to be held the first week of Fall quarter on September 20,21, 22
- Scott—one of those days hold the auction in front of the dorms, the rest hold in Storke plaza.
- Scott—should have an additional week of bike auctions
- Emily—will have another meeting with CSO to start planning
- Bike Gripe
 - Will be held the week of May 16-May 20 for 1 hour a day
 - MWF will be from 12-1. TR will be from 12:30-1:30

- Nathan—Good to get a wider variety of people and responses.
- ***Motion to approve \$200 for Bike Gripe Supplies: Pizza to hand out for surveys, promotional flyers and posters, and any additional supplies needed for publicity and the event itself.***
 - MOTIONED BY: Nathan
 - SECONDED BY: Jessica
 - **Committee Unanimously Approves**

Measure A—Ralph

- Increase sales tax, part of the budget is for bike path and pedestrian programs for the South Coast.
- Applications for program funding are due July 1st, could get us some additional funding
- Could be used for education too.

Meeting adjourned

